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September 14, 2023 

PROJECT UPDATE 
 

Bolton Road Improvements Project 
 

Project Description 

The City of Atlanta’s Department of Transportation (ATLDOT) is pleased to announce the impending start of 
permanent resurfacing on a portion of the Bolton Road corridor. The project will include milling, paving, restriping, 
sidewalk repair/installation, Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) compliant ramp installation, drainage 
improvements, and utility adjustments. Work is scheduled to begin the week of September 18, 2023. 
   

 

Location 

Bolton Road NW from Parrott Avenue NW to Barnett 
Drive SW 
 

Schedule 

• Mid-September 2023 to Mid-November 2023 
o Resurfacing  
o Sidewalk, curbing, ADA-compliant 

ramp upgrades 
o Signage and striping installation 
o Manhole and water valve adjustments 

• Late September 2023 to March 2024 
o Study and design for drainage and safety improvements at three (3) locations – CSX Bridge, 

Marietta Road, and Parrott Avenue 
 

• December 2023  
o Target completion for majority of project scope, except three (3) study areas 

• March 2024  
o Target completion for drainage improvements 

 

Details 

• The Bolton Road Improvements Project includes: 
o Approximately 1.35 miles of milling and paving from Parrott Avenue NW to Barnett Drive NW 
o Pavement markings, signage, and striping 
o ADA-compliant ramp upgrades 
o Sidewalk repairs/installation, driveway aprons, and drainage improvements 

 

• Resurfacing activities, including milling, patching, and paving, are slated to begin the week of  
September 18, 2023, and will be performed nightly from 7:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. Sunday evenings through 
Friday mornings to minimize impact to road users. Work to install/upgrade sidewalk and ADA-compliant 
ramps and drainage improvements will take place weekdays from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Notice of 
associated schedule and/or traffic pattern changes will be provided prior to implementation.  
 

• Intermittent lane closures will be in effect from the start of construction until work concludes. Law 
enforcement officers will be onsite to assist with traffic control. Traffic flow will be maintained for the 
duration of the resurfacing, though intermittent lane closures may cause traffic delays. Traffic will be 
restored to normal operations when work is not in progress.  
 

• There may be noise or light disturbances associated with the overnight work. Access to some driveways 
and sidewalks may restricted for 24 to 48 hours to allow for repairs/replacement. 

 

• Information about the Bolton Road Improvements is available on the ATLDOT website at 
https://atldot.atlantaga.gov/projects/bolton-road-improvements.  

https://atldot.atlantaga.gov/projects/bolton-road-improvements



